









Thursday 27th April 2023

#### WHOLE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - SUMMER 2

### Ask your child about...

- ... Children's rights. Can they remember that under the UNCRC all children should be born with the right to be kept safe, to have shelter and a home, to go to school, to have a voice and to be heard, to have access to healthcare, nutritious food and clean water?
- ... Rights are what we 'need' not what we necessarily 'want'.
- ... Rights help to keep children safe from harm.

# Next Week 1 - 5 May

# Monday 1st - Bank Holiday

School closed

### Tuesday 2nd

School closed for children due to NEU teacher strike

## Wednesday 3rd

8am Parent-lead Basketball Club for Junior girls Year 3 and 4 Football Squad matches at the Heath

### **Thursday 4th**

8am Year 1 and 2 Multi-sports Club in the hall.

#### Friday 5th

Deadline for Summer Concert applications 8am Junior Girls' Sports Club 9:10 - Reception Stay and Play 3:30pm Gym Club Year 1-6











#### **Summer Concert 2023**

EP's summer music concert will be on **Wednesday 28th June**. It is an inclusive event which celebrates that diverse range of musical skills across our school. We welcome acts ranging from playing the piano or guitar to performing in a band and everything in between!

This year we are asking performers to apply using an application form that they can pick up from the school office. Please hand in applications by next Friday 5th May at 3:30pm. We are expecting children to have worked on the piece before they apply. After this we will give children the opportunity to perform for their classmates in a music lesson - Laura and their class teacher will be able to give some feedback.

### Run Kids Run - Sunday 14th May

Coming home today is a letter detailing our sponsored run. Led by an organisation called Run Kids Run - we will join together with some other Camden schools to race in Kings Cross and to fundraise for EP. Full details shared by letter and email. Do make sure you register your child to enter and support them in securing sponsorship.



# CBC Night - Friday 12th May 6-8pm

Our evening to Celebrate Black Culture is two weeks away and we need help from all our families to make this a very special party. There will be live music, DJ, stalls and amazing food, but we need helping hands to bring it all together. Sign up boards will go up in the entrance next week - do please add your name or speak to Joy (Amarii) or Andrea (Eve and Helena) to get involved.

### Spring Fete at St Benet's Church - Saturday 29th April 2-4pm

Everyone is invited to the Spring Fete this Saturday afternoon from 2-4pm at St Benet's church (opposite EP). Save the date too for the Home Zone summer gathering on Sunday 11 June 12-6 pm.

#### Thank you

A huge thank you to Aoife (Éile and Fiadh), who led assemblies on children's rights this week. The children were fascinated and thought really deeply about human rights and the difference between wants and needs.

Nobody to thank for a border design this week – more needed please!

With best wishes.

Sally Hill and Natalie Stevenson.